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Preparations are 
well under way 
for the annual 

conference for 2007. 
The title is Competent 
to Care? and this year 
the conference runs 
over two separate days. 
The first day (June 
16th) will focus on 

management of acute complications and 
the second day (October 6th) will look at 
the management of chronic complications. 
Both days are suitable for staff working 
with inpatients, in the community or in 
primary care. The days will be a mixture 
of talks and workshops. Both days will 
be held at the RCN headquarters in 
London. Further details can be obtained 
by emailing kathryn.clark@rcn.org.uk or 
by telephone 020 7647 3585. 

New members

The RCN Diabetes Forum steering 
committee met in January and welcomed 
two new members – Keith Booles and 
Margaret Stubbs – to join Mags Bannister, 
Jill Hill and Gayle Richards. Other new 
members will also be joining soon and 
this will give the committee representation 
from other areas of the UK outside of 

England. It will also ensure the committee 
includes people from all relevant areas, 
such as acute-based DSNs; community 
DSNs; community nurses; practice nurses; 
and nurse educators. This will ensure that 
the committee is well-placed to represent 
diabetes nursing in all its manifestations. 
It is very encouraging to see that nurses are 
enthusiastic about joining the committee.

Gayle Richards,  
Committee Member
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If you are a member of a local or 
national group that has a special 
interest in the care of people with 
diabetes and wish to notify our 

readers of your activities then please 
email submissions to:

link@sbcommunicationsgroup.com

T: 020 7627 1510 
F: 020 7627 1570

(Please include your name, title, 
position in the group and full 

contact details)

Gayle Richards, 
Committee 
Member

The group would like to 
highlight the launch of a DoH 
report Making Every Young 

Person with Diabetes Matter, which 
was launched on Thursday 5th April 
(available at: http://www.dh.gov.uk/en/
Publicationsandstatistics/Publications/
PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/DH_
073674 [accessed 24.04.07]). Members of 
the Paediatric and Adolescent Diabetes 
Special Interest Group were part of the 
working group that was set up in 2005 to 
examine the current challenges involving 
young people with diabetes and seek 
solutions to them. The report sets out the 
findings from the working group. 

The report provides guidance and makes 
recommendations in a number of areas, 
including commissioning, organisation of 
care, provision of services and workforce 
matters. This report is a must-read for all 
diabetes service providers  who are involved 
in providing diabetes care for children, 
young people and their families.

To obtain copies of the report please 
email: dh@prolog.uk.com. 

Marie Marshall, Publicity Officer

Erratum
In Volume 11 Number 
3 of the Journal of 
Diabetes Nursing, an 
incomplete sentence was 
printed on page 109. 
The complete sentence 
should read: ‘The 
self-directed learning 
package can be used by 
individual practitioners 
or by the diabetes 
link nurse network to 
maintain diabetes care 
skills and education 
within wards and 
departments.’ 


